Community Council Meeting Minutes			
March 10, 2015			
In attendance:	Terri Roylance, Principal Susan Booth, LMETS Beth Pasker, Counselor Allison Sowles-Reinholt, Parent Kim Paulding, Parent Emily Allison, Parent Marty McMillan, Teacher Katrina Stucki, Parent Dean Hardy, Parent Cris Brimley (minutes)	Excused:	Cheryl Marzac, Grandparent Edwin Espinel, Parent Trent Hendricks, Assistant Principal
Welcome:			
* Community Council meeting started at 1:30 pm  Agenda:			
*	Approval of February Minutes  Kim motioned to approve minutes from February. Allison seconded the motion. Motion passed.  LAND Trust 2014-2015  LAND Trust money for 2014-2015 will be spent down to zero by the end of this school year. The progress report was approved with the change of Ed's email address and adding phone numbers for the Community Council members.  LAND Trust 2015-2016  The total for 2015-2016 is \$32,400. Mrs. Ward has asked for 5 Chrome Books for her classroom. The cost for this will be around \$1500. Kim mentioned a \$500 grant from Granite District Credit Union for special needs kids. Kim will get with Rebekka and they will talk about it. Kim said she would be willing to help write the grant. Suggested using LAND Trust money for teachers again but only for the purpose of raising test scores. The increase goals are as follows: English 5%, Math 5% and Science 10%. Deadline for submitting the 2015-2016 plan is March 27. Motion to approve 2015-2016 LAND Trust was proposed by Kim and seconded by Marty. Motion approved.		
*	Enrollment  Enrollment is now in the low 500's. All registration cards have been put on the computer. It appears that 9 <sup>th</sup>		
*	grade will be our lowest number.  Proposed Verizon Cell Phone Tower  Terri met with the people from Verizon about installing a cell phone tower just south of the basketball courts. Churchill will receive money up front (approx. \$40,000) and then a monthly amount after that. There is a chance that the tower can interfere with the headsets and other equipment in the auditorium because it is so out of date. Terri will check to see if Verizon would also be willing to update some of the auditorium headsets etc. This proposed cell phone tower must be presented to and passed by the Mount Olympus Community Council as well as the CJH Community Council. Community Council members will think about it and we will discuss and vote at the next meeting.  Grade Level Configuration/Skyline Network  Discussion of moving the 6th grade to the Jr. High. Eastwood, Oakridge, Morningside are all bursting. It is OK with the district if it is OK with the community. Can we also include Canyon Rim? Sixth grade could have their own hall where they would be assigned lockers and hopefully most of the teachers can be in that same area. It is definitely doable.  Other Business  Kim mentioned the Sorensen Grant for the Arts. She would be willing to write the grant for us ©		
Next Meeting:	The next Churchill Community Council Meeting will be Tuesday, April 14, 2015 at 1:30 pm		